MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS



ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT 

June 8, 2015
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District was held on June 8, 2015 and called to order by Chairman Faracco at 7:05 pm at 264 Beaverdam Road Islip Terrace, N.Y. with the following present:

Chairman





John Faracco



Vice Chairman




Bob Schmidt
Commissioner




Pete Peluso

Commissioner


 

Tony Maieli

District Treasurer




Lisa Garraway

District Secretary




Lori Ann Messino

Chief






Tom Quagliaria




1st Asst. Chief




Joe Rosadio
Pledge to the Flag.

Moment of silence was led by Chairman Faracco
Motion to approve previous meeting minutes of June 1, 2015 made by Comm. Schmidt seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.
Motion to approve warrants and claims made by Comm. Schmidt seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.  Warrants and claims in the amount of $27,312.05 have been submitted, reviewed, approved and paid.
P.O. requested from Chief for the purchase of four umbrellas for the rear kitchen area.  Motion to approve this purchase NTE 250.00 made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Schmidt with all in favor.

District Supervisor advised the Chief the brush truck is estimated to be here by Wednesday.  

BOFC confirmed they received the revised copy of the approved SOG’s.
6/8/15

Chief Quagliara:

Chief submitted the beneficiary enrollment change forms for 2015.
Chief advised 12 members have been notified regarding medical suspension.

Comm. Maieli:

Discussion held with Chief regarding accident prevention program.  Chief will follow up at next meeting.  
Comm. Maieli advised 3-6-2 is out for repair.  

Comm. Peluso:

Comm. Peluso advised the Chief that he is in receipt of junior drill team permission slips and insurance and advised to please follow up with four that were incomplete.
Discussion held regarding invoice received for Inspection dinner photographer. 
Chairman Faracco:

Chairman Faracco advised the Chief that the junior drill team helmets have been ordered.

Chief Quagliara advised the gear racks are being worked on and all is going well.

Chairman Faracco asked the Chief to advise members to keep trucks outside after a call to dry out now that the weather is warmer.

Discussion held with Chief regarding members feedback on bid opening for the pumper truck.  Chief advised members were explained how the process works and all were satisfied with the outcome.

Chairman Faracco held a discussion with Chiefs regarding the upcoming budget process.  Chairman Faracco asked that they look ahead into a 5 year plan on what might be needed i.e., pagers, gear, class A uniforms, possible hurst tools that may need to be ordered.

6/8/15

District Supervisor reported that 3-6-7 and 3-6-10 went out today for service.

Chief Quagliara introduced new probationary member Robert Wilko to the BOFC.
Comm. Maieli held discussion with Chief regarding the future purchase of  another gear rack for Class A uniforms.

Comm. Maieli reported that 10 pagers have been ordered.
Letter received from Proliner proposing the purchase of the 2013 Ford Explorer.  Motion to accept proposal to purchase in the amount of $9500.00 made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.

Be it resolved that the BOFC has adopted Payroll and Policy Procedures and District Fuel Reconciliation Process.  Both resolutions effective 6/1/15.  Motion made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.

Correspondence received regarding Terry Farrell Fund.  District Supervisor to look into any possible donation available.

Motion to approve the lighting upgrade NTE $33,000 with PSEG rebate of approximately $18,500 made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor. 

Motion to approve purchase of  Avtec system NTE $44,516.14 from Hello Alert made by Comm. Schmidt seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.

District Supervisor advised he will have updated quotes for radio room repair to the BOFC by the next meeting.

District Supervisor advised hose testing has been completed.

Comm. Maieli advised he received 3 resumes regarding the part time per diem position available. All of which are in for review.
Discussion held regarding a new printer/copier/scanner for the Admin room.

6/8/15

Motion to lift the use of fire chiefs vehicles from the Town of Islip, Babylon, Brookhaven and Smithtown to the new boundaries being Nassau and Suffolk counties made by Comm. Schmidt seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.
Discussion held regarding EMT and Dispatch uniforms.  Comm. Peluso advised District Supervisor to follow up.

Motion to adjourn meeting at 8:07 pm made by Comm. Schmidt seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Lori Ann Messino 
District Secretary

